Minutes of the meeting of the SPS Committee held on Monday 21 February at Wyndings

1. Apologies

Simon Emblen in the chair

M Haine, Julia Allen.

2. The minutes of the meeting of 17" January 2005 were read and approved.

3. Matters arising
a. Action Continues —re siting of large stone(s) on which to mount a single plaque for the
millennium trees. TB has spoken to Les Jolliffe and requested his advice on whom to contact for
assistance in moving the stones up the hill. He has suggested that we leave it with him for a little
while. JS has not contacted lan Critchell as suggested at the previous meeting.

b. Cleaning out the old “Wash Area” by the Waterworks to be considered in the spring time —
together with an appropriate plaque. Possible risk to public to be assessed.

c. DE noted that he is awaiting any comment from Bournemouth University re possible heritage
studies on Sutton Poyntz. He will contact them shortly.

d. IS to ascertain donor of flowers at the entrance to village — and provide subsequent note of
thanks - continues.
e. JS still to contact the council to ascertain their intention re pollarding the Willows around the

pond.

4. Committee Sub groups

The Mission Hall trust —Hall plans approved — work has started in the removal of two fruit trees
from the area.
The Environmental Partnership — No report.
The Community Group — No meeting.

5. Planning Matters
a. Spice Ship —request for illuminated signs; acceptance sent for signs not on front of building,
No decision yet.
b. Springhead — accommodation block. Deferred for site meeting 23™ Feb. To be considered at
23" Feb meeting, SE intending to represent his own view, TB to represent view of the Society on
resubmitted plans.
c. JS reported that plans for Camelot tree removal was passed. Also Fox cottage conservatory.
Copperfields bay window held pending further details.

6. Social Events
AGM set for 8" Apr (Post meeting changed to Wed 13" April), Richard Backwell to be invited to
speak. JA to arrange refreshments. Committee agreed to recommend maintaining subs at current

level.

The Spring coffee morning on 17" Feb was quite successful having some 28 members (+ 2

children) attending. Julia and Sara were congratulated. Profit of £52.70 reported from entry, raffle
and sale of excess cakes.

7. Treasurers Report
With additional subs, coffee morning and payment of newsletter, funds available total £2961.62.
Report filed.

8. Correspondence - The following correspondence received / sent in the period was reported.

t

21/02/2005 | W&PBC Planning applications w/e 18/02/05 - by e-mail - nothing local

21/02/2005 | W&PBC Planning applications w/e 11/02/05 - by e-mail - nothing local

21/02/2005 | W&PBC Planning applications w/e 4/02/05 - by e-mail - nothing local

21/02/2005 | W&PBC Notice of Inspectors report re Local plan re 249

21/02/2005 | W&PBC Notice of Inspectors report re Local plan re 398

21/02/2005 | W&PBC Notice of Springhead accommodation block meeting

21/02/2005 | WCS Newsletter 43 Passed to TB
21/02/2005 | Ms Watling re G White Deceased

20/01/2005 DWT Request to deliver in area PR volunteered
28/01/2005 | W&PBC Notice of change to Planning application 18 Seven acres




28/01/2005 | W&PBC Footpath temporary diversion

28/01/2005 | W&PBC Planning applications w/e 28/01/05 - by e-mail

21/01/2005 | W&PBC Planning applications w/e 21/01/05 - by e-mail

26/01/2005 | W&PBC Springhead accommodation block - Planning report

20/01/2005 | W&PBC tel call - Carl Dallison 838419 re trees Puddledock & pollarding pond trees

Action continues

20/01/2005 | W&PBC Objection to Spice ship signs 05/00026/ADV

20/01/2005 W&PBC No objection — Copperfields 04/01014

20/01/2005 | W&PBC No objection - Fox cottage 04/01016

17/01/2005 | W&PBC Notice of Springhead accommodation block meeting

17/01/2005 | W&PBC Planning applications w/e 14/01/05 - by e-mail
SE reported that an invitation had been sent to him to attend the WCS AGM on
21 Mar. He cannot attend — no replacement nominated.

10.

AOB

a. PR noted that Ron Hyde had commented on the state of the in the Green Wedge. It was
beginning to look like a builders dump. JS/SE to look.

b. DE noted that Alaska were due to start clearing the silt from the pond in the last two weeks of
March.

c¢. JL complained that water continually runs down Sutton Road in the proximity of Camelot. In
the current cold weather, ice readily forms across the roadway. Although numerous attempt to
solve the problem have been tried, W&PBC to be approached to see if a solution can be found.
JS/SE to contact roads officer (Martyn Gallivan). JL also noted that the land outside Mrs Rollings
(with a hole in the surface) was owned by the council and not her.

d. JS asked if anyone knew if the felled trees along Puddledock (land owned by Hugh Dimant)
were to be replaced; JS to speak to trees officer.

Date of next meeting
Wednesday 23™ March at 7.30 at Old Stables (Ken Knight)

Thanks were given to Simon and Dorothy Emblen for their hospitality. The meeting ended at 8.40 pm.

Minutes agreed and approved
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